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REPORT TO THE PERMANENT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COUNCIL FOR INTEGRAL DEVELOPMENT (CEPCIDI) BY THE CHAIR OF THE WORKING GROUP OF CEPCIDI TO PREPARE THE INTER-AMERICAN YEAR OF CULTURE: 2011

The Working Group of CEPCIDI to Prepare the Inter-American Year of Culture: 2011 was installed through resolution CEPCIDI/RES. 168 (CLXII-O/10) corr. 1 during the 162nd regular meeting of the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) held on August 10, 2010, in response to resolution AG/RES. 2468 (XXXIX-O/09) of the OAS General Assembly, which declared 2011 to be the “Inter-American Year of Culture,” and following up on the recommendation made by the Authorities of the Inter-American Committee on Culture (CIC).

The Working Group was chaired by Ms. Viviane Rios Balbino, Alternate Representative of Brazil. The Vice Chair was Ms. Melissa Kopolow, Alternate Representative of the United States. 

As the starting point for its deliberations, the Working Group followed the recommendations of the CIC Authorities during its planning meeting in April 2010.  The Group also took advantage of the meeting of CIC Authorities on September 29 and 30, 2010 to show them what the Group had done thus far and to receive feedback from them.  

The Working Group held two formal and seven informal meetings, which were attended by numerous member states and supported, furthermore, by the Office of Education and Culture of the Department of Human Development, Education, and Culture, which served as Technical Secretariat. 

The Working Group recommends that CEPCIDI adopt the Draft Strategy for 2011: Inter-American Year of Culture (CEPCIDI/GT/AIC-2/10 rev. 2) and a “one-pager” presentation of the Year (CEPCIDI/GT/AIC-6/10 rev.3)

The Draft Strategy identifies the vision, mission, principal objectives and strategic actions to be carried out so that it becomes a platform enabling all the states to communicate and disseminate, in and outside the region, the richness and diversity of our cultures.

The proposed mission reads as follows: 

“The Inter-American Year of Culture celebrates the diverse cultures of the Americas and highlights the central role of culture in the economic, social, and human development of all communities.”

While the slogan proposed reads as follows:

Nuestras culturas, nuestro futuro

Our Cultures, Our Future

Nos cultures, notre avenir

Nossas Culturas, Nosso Futuro

In addition, the appendices to the Draft Strategy contain the criteria underlying the selection of activities to be held in connection with the Inter-American Year of Culture (Appendix A); a provisional list of proposed activities for the year (Appendix B); and a preliminary list of possible donors (Appendix C).
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